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June 23, 2020
Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are delighted to enclose your child’s report for the 2019/20 academic year.  These reports will give you an overall view of your child’s progress, punctuality and attendance in school up to 13th March this year.  As we did not have the opportunity to conduct our annual assessments in May, we have been unable to provide you with the Progress in Maths and Progress in English scores in our Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 reports.

The class arrangements for the 2020/21 school year are as follows:

P6/P7



Mrs Friel/Mrs Hughes

P4/5



Miss O’Neill

P2/3



Mrs Toner/Mrs Hughes

Reception/P1

Mrs McGrath/Mrs Hughes

Having consulted the current DE guidance of pupils returning to a classroom at a distance of 1 metre apart and staff at a distance of 2 metres, as a staff and in consultation with our Board of Governors we are working on the premise of having all children phased back into school from the week beginning 24th August.
Below are the outcomes of a meeting held between a large number of Principals representing primary schools from Newry and the surrounding areas.  The DE publication ‘Northern Ireland Re-opening School guidance: New School Day’ published on 19th June was discussed with the aim of ensuring a consistency of approach between our schools.  A number of important decisions were made and these are listed below for your information:

· Schools in our area will reopen on Monday 24th August for an induction week which will focus on helping our pupils settle back into the new school day and adapted environment.  Your child(ren) will attend for part of the week and specific dates and times will be provided in due course.  With the exception of P7 pupils (who will be in school for the full school day), this initial week will be morning sessions only with children returning home for lunch;

· Arrangements regarding staggered pupil arrivals and collections may be necessary and details will be communicated to you on an individual school basis [these will follow for our school].

· All parents will be required to remain outside the school buildings, unless specifically requested to enter.

· Pupils are asked to wear a fresh school uniform every day.  Please encourage your child to change out of their uniform immediately on their arrival home;

· School bags or other items from home should not be brought into school.  Packed lunches should be in disposable packaging.

· Please continue to reinforce the practice of thorough and regular handwashing, appropriate social distancing, along with ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’.  Schools will further reinforce these practices by having a clear policy and procedures in place when your child returns.

Please be aware that this information is subject to change in light of evolving DE Guidance.
Hopefully, this gives you some insight into our return in August and I am sure that there are still many questions.  However, we will strive to keep you fully informed of any further developments and deeply appreciate your continued support at this time.

Fr. Murphy has asked me to inform you that the dates for the Sacraments of Confirmation and First Holy Communion will be discussed at a meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council which will be held next week. These dates will then be forwarded on to you in due course.

We trust that you will have a lovely Summer and enjoy many moments together with your families.  We truly have missed all our pupils during these last few months and will be looking forward to meeting up with them and yourselves in August in a safe and ready environment.

Take care everyone, Stay Safe and God Bless

Yours sincerely,

B. Friel

(Principal)
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